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P r o t e c t i n g ,  M a i n t a i n i n g  a n d  I m p r o v i n g  t h e  H e a l t h  o f  A l l  M i n n e s o t a n s

September 20, 2023 

Sent via electronic mail 

Mr. Brian LeLoup 
Vice President, Allina Health 
Courage Kenny Rehabilitation Institute 

Dear Mr. LeLoup, 

As you know, on August 14, 2023, the Minnesota Department of Health (MDH) issued a State Register 
notice to assess if another health care organization had a competing interest in the project for which 
you submitted a letter of intent to Commissioner Cunningham on August 1, 2023. In the 30 days since 
the posting, MDH has not received any responses to the notice.   

Pursuant to Minnesota Statutes, section 144.553, this letter is to notify you that if Allina Health and its 
partner remain interested in moving forward with this project, Allina Health must submit a plan 
consistent with the requirements under Minnesota Statutes 144.552 for the purposes of MDH 
conducting a public interest review. 

Guidance to submit plan, as well as previous plans and reviews are available online: 
www.health.state.mn.us/data/economics/moratorium/. For your convenience, we also enclose a 
checklist for data that we require entities to submit as part of their plan for a proposed exception to the 
moratorium.  

Should you have additional questions about the process, please contact Stefan Gildemeister, Health 
Economics Program Director, at 651-201-3554 or stefan.gildemeister@state.mn.us. You may also follow-
up with Alisha Simon, who will directly manage the public interest review; Alisha can be reached at 651-
201-3557 or alisha.simon@state.mn.us.
Sincerely,

Diane Rydrych 
Health Policy Division Director 
PO Box 64882, 
St. Paul, MN 55164-0882 
www.health.state.mn.us 

Cc: Kristen McHenry and Dalton Danielson 
Enclosure 
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